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               THE JOHN FISHER SCHOOL

                            Headteacher: Mr P E McCullagh BSc (Hons), PGCE, MA, NPQH 

Peaks Hill

Purley

Surrey

CR8 3YP


29th January 2021
Dear Parent/Carer,
It was interesting to hear the announcement this week that students could be returning to schools from Monday 8th March. The Prime Minister announced that it will not be possible to resume face-to-face learning immediately after the February half term, but that schools will remain open to vulnerable children and young people and the children of critical workers after the February half term, as they are now. The Prime Minister’s statement did include a number of conditions and caveats, so it is far from certain that 8th March will definitely see the opening of schools. It is also currently unknown whether all year groups in all schools might return at the same time. Most helpful, was the Secretary of State for Education’s assurance that schools would get two weeks’ notice of future changes. When it is decided that students can return, probably in a phased way, this will allow schools better opportunity to make the necessary arrangements.
National Holocaust Memorial Day 
As we mark the 76th anniversary of the liberation of the Auschwitz death camp, Pope Francis said “Remembering is an expression of humanity. Remembering is a sign of civilization”. “Remembering is a condition for a better future of peace and fraternity.” The Pope’s words echoed his message last year, when he called on everyone to mark the day by taking a moment of prayer and recollection, “saying in our hearts, ‘Never again!’” Pope Francis appealed for remembrance of the Holocaust, saying, “In the face of this immense tragedy, indifference is not admissible and memory is due.” At school, we had a short service with a small number of students to mark the event.

Wellbeing Wednesday & Challenge Activities

Your son’s physical health is important, as well as having physical benefits it also has a big impact on how he is feeling mentally. You can find free easy 10-minute workouts from Public Health England or other exercise videos to try at home on the NHS Fitness Studio. Sport England also has good tips for keeping active at home. We have had a positive response to our ‘Challenge activities’ which we would encourage your son to participate in as part of our ‘Wellbeing Wednesday’ afternoons. You can see some of the attempts to the challenge activities here: The Challenge Wall of Fame (padlet.com)
Peripatetic Music Lessons
When students are not permitted to be in school because they have been asked to study from home, it is still expected that they attend their peripatetic music lessons.  Their peripatetic teacher will send a ‘Zoom’ link directly and their academic teacher will be made aware of the peripatetic music lesson timetables for their students. ‘Wellbeing Wednesday’ is a perfect window to practice and immerse themselves in their instrument.
Testing and Contact Tracing 
Please note that the weekly testing of consenting staff and students who are attending school will not take place during the half term break, this will resume after the half term from Monday 22nd February. Where students or staff who are still attending school test positive for coronavirus (COVID-19) during the holidays, having developed symptoms more than 48 hours since being in school, schools are not required to take any action. Staff, parents and carers should follow contact tracing instructions provided by NHS Test and Trace. However, where students or staff who are still attending school test positive having developed symptoms within 48 hours of being in school, the school is asked to assist in identifying close contacts and advising self-isolation, as the individual may have been infectious whilst in school. Should this be the case, the school will endeavour to establish contact. 

Lottery
The JFA (Parent Teacher Association) has recently set up a John Fisher page on 'Your School Lottery.' It costs from just £1 per week, with 76p of every £1 going straight to the school. The JFA hope to raise money to support the school in maintaining its extra curricular provision, improve the school environment and make sure all students continue to get opportunities outside of the classroom. With a national weekly jackpot of £25,000, you might just be a winner too:
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/the-john-fisher-school​
Workshops – Save the Dates
The school will be running the first of three workshops to support parents/carers at home on Wednesday 10th February. These workshops will start at 7:00pm and the first workshop will be on how to support your son’s mental health and wellbeing. 

The other two workshops in this term will be Wednesday 24th February and Wednesday 10th March. Information on how to book a workshop will be shared soon.

Surveys

Thank you to the parents/carers who have completed our short survey. This will close at noon on Thursday 4th February. If you have not yet done this, then you can access the survey through the link below. Please also encourage your son to complete the student survey which has the same deadline. The findings from both of these surveys are important to us.

Parent survey: https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/ZGTT6LZ​

Student survey: https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/5XZYLZK
Your Supportive Messages 
Thank you to those parents/carers who have sent messages of support to the school or to directly to staff members.  These messages are tremendously uplifting when we share them with our school community. These are just two examples of messages that we have received this week.  

‘I would like to thank you for the wonderful email you sent to us.  It has brought tears to my eyes.  It is also a recognition of the lovely dedication of his teachers at John Fisher.  He barely spoke a few words in English when we came to the UK.  Now, seeing your email, it makes us so proud and confident about his future!  We are so grateful to your lovely work.’ 
‘I just wanted to say a huge thank you to you all for working during this very challenging and unpredictable time.  I especially wanted to take time out of my working day to thank the teachers specifically working with my two sons.  In the beginning home-schooling was quite a challenge for us, however all of the teachers for both my sons have been consistent and present which has enabled us as a family to organise ourselves, for which I am extremely grateful.’ 
I will continue to keep you and your family in my prayers.
Yours sincerely,  
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P E McCullagh 
Headteacher
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